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EVENT CALENDAR 

DATE EVENT 

Tues 13th—
Fri 24th Aug 

  Whole school Swimming Program    
commences, 1.45—2.15pm daily.  
NO FRIDAY ASSEMBLY DURING SWIMMING 

Wed 15th Aug  School Council Finance Committee, 7pm 
 School Council meeting 7.30pm 

Mon 20th—Fri 
24th Aug 

BOOK FAIR in ASC Room, Open Mon—
Fri  @ 3.40pm -4.00pm.  Tues & Wed 
lunchtime @ 2.10pm & Wednesday @ 
3pm  

Wed 22nd 
Aug 

BOOK FAIR—Favourite Book Character 
Picture or Mask  Parade @ 10.30. 
No Dress Up 

Tues 28th Aug Somers camp, four MDRPS 5/6 students 
attending 

Wed 29th Aug Sausage Sizzle, run by Integration team & 
5/6 students, more information to come. 

Fri 31st Aug  Whole School Assembly, 3pm  1/2C item 

Wed 5th– Fri 
7th Sept 

Yr 5 & 6 camp @ Ballarat, more 
information to come. 

Thur 13th 
Sept 

S.S.A Basketball Day @ Life Be In It & 
Arena, 5/6 and selected students. More 
information to come. 

Fri 14th Sept  Yr 1 Dinner @ school, information to 
come. 

 Yr 2 Sleepover @ school, information to 
come 

Mon 17th Sept District Athletics @ Landy Field, for 3-6 
qualifiers. 

Wed 19th Sept  School Council Finance Committee, 7pm 
 School Council meeting 7.30pm 

Fri 21st Sept End of Term 3, 1.30pm dismissal 

Mon 8th Oct Term 4 begins 

Fri 12th Oct Prep-2 Athletics @ Landy Field, more 
information to come. 

Wed 17th Oct School Photos 

Wed 24th Oct GEELONG CUP HOLIDAY–  
No School 

Protect, Nurture, Grow. 
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School Captains-:          Georgia Warwick 

                 Riley Anstee 
        

School Vice Captains-:  Naomi Bowden 

           Thomas O’Hanlon 

STUDENT LEADERS 

òYOU CAN DO ITó TERM FOCUS 

“Organisation” 

Parent Representatives:  
Rick Werner              Heather Felstead  
Melinda McKenzie    Sarah Bowden     
Joanne Hinch       Jo Anstee    
Duncan Mallord        Barry Castle 
 

DEECD Representatives: 
Carrie Rowe  Adam Lavars   Julie Makin 
 

School Council meetings are scheduled on the 
3rd Wednesday of each month. 

SCHOOL COUNCIL 2012/2013 

NOTES SENT HOME 
 

Listed below are notes that will be or have been 
sent home over the last fortnight:  

 Dinosaur Walk excursion note — all prep students 
  Werribee Mansion excursion note  - all 1/2 students 
  Feehans Rd changes, exit onto Surfcoast Highway 

only– all students 
 Swimming program FAQ and information sheet– all 

students 
Contact your child‟s teacher if you have not 
received the appropriate notes listed above. 

STUDENT BANKING 

The school does student banking through the 
Commonwealth Bank each week.  If you are a 
current student who wishes to open a 
Commonwealth Bank account please see the 
office or your local branch for a Youthsaver 
Account Opening Kit. 

 Bank books to be at the school office by 
Tuesday morning.  

BOOK WEEK—Champions Read 
To celebrate Book Week this year were 
going to have a special dress up day, BUT 
as Book Week falls in the middle of our 
Swimming Program we realise it might be an 

extra burden on families to organise dress up 
clothing as well as swimming items.  So instead of 
dressing up, we will have a ‘Favourite Book 
Character Picture or Mask  Parade’ on Wednesday, 
22nd Aug at 10.30am,  children interested in taking 
part in our Book Week parade can bring their picture 
or mask of their favourite Book Character to school 
on the day.  There will be a prize for the best picture 
or mask from each grade.   

Sausage Sizzle – Coming Event 
On Wednesday, 29

th
 August, at morning recess, 

students from grade 5/6C together with the 

Integration staff will run a Sausage Sizzle as a 

fundraiser to purchase much needed resources 

for the school’s Life Skills Program. Notes will be 

sent home with a pre-paid order slip to each child 

in the next week. So look out for that. We look 

forward to this event! 



 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK  

Grade Prep BG 
Lily Montano-  for working well in reading. 

Rupert Henderson—for working well with his reading. 
Jordan Trickey– for  putting in lots of effort in class. 

Grade 1/2C 
Mieka Rothengatter– for having the confidence to ‘have a 

go’ at new things.  Well done. 
Tahlia Morgan-  for writing fantastic sentences and for 

always putting lots of effort into her work. 

Grade 1/2G 
Shani Hinch– for consistently doing her best on all her work. 

Grade 1/2K 
Fin Mallord– for excellent work solving division problems in 

Maths. 
Callum McCrae— for being tolerant of others. 

Grade 3/4L 
Abby Alford – for her terrific and expressive reading. 

Marli Dale – for being a hard working student who always 
gives her best effort. 

Grade 3/4M  
Maiten Lloyd– for earning her provisional pen licence. 

Elise Harrison— for earning her provisional pen licence. 
Chloe Blunt- for earning her provisional pen licence. 

Grade 5/6C 
Naomi Bowden—for ALWAYS trying her hardest at her work. 
Thomas O’Hanlon– for being a happy and positive member 

of the class who always tries hard. 

Notes from Mrs Makin 
 

Raising children can be rewarding and enjoyable, but it can also be 
challenging. Research with Australian families shows that parents 
and carers who have support from family, friends, schools or 
community-based services are better able to manage the demands 
of parenting. Since school is such an important part of children’s 
lives it makes sense for families and schools to work closely 
together to support children’s mental health, wellbeing and learning. 
Just as there are many different kinds of families, there are also 
many different ways to parent children. There is no single right way, 
and there are no perfect parents or carers. However, there are some 
general principles that research has shown can make a positive 
difference for children and their families. 
At Mt Duneed Regional Primary School we use  
the „You Can Do It‟ program to build the emotional health of our 
students so that they become capable of successfully dealing life’s 
challenges and opportunities. The 5 ‘Keys to Success’ of the 
program are;  

Resilience, Organisation,  Persistence, Getting along, and  
Confidence.  

This week I have included an article written by Michael Grose, a 
leading Australian parenting educator. He explains some actions 
that we can take to build resilience in our children. 

All parents have the best of intentions when raising kids. Wanting 
what is best for kids can cause parents to make decisions that are 
not always in their (children's) long-term best interests. 
If you buy the line that the promotion of resilience is in the best 
interests of kids then check out the following common parenting 
mistakes that reduce children's resilience. 
Robber # 1: Fight all their battles for them 
Nothing wrong with going into bat when kids struggle or meet with 
difficulty inside or outside school but make sure t his is the last resort, 
not the first option. 
Resilience notion # 1: Give kids the opportunity to develop their own 
resourcefulness. 
 

Robber # 2: Make their problem, your problem 
Sometimes parents can take too much responsibility for issues that 
are really up to children to work out or decide. Here's a clue if you are 
wondering what I am talking about: a jumper is something a mother 
puts on her son when she is cold! 
Resilience notion # 2: Make their problem, their problem. 
 

Robber # 3: Give kids too much voice 
In this era of giving children a voice it is easy to go overboard and 
allow them too much of a say in what happens to them. Kids often 
take the easy option to avoid hard or unpleasant situations. 
Resilience notion # 3: Make decisions for kids and expect them to 
adjust and cope.   
 

Robber # 4: Put unrealistic or relentless pressure on kids to 
perform 
Expectations about success and achievement are important. Too low 
and kids will meet them. Too high and kids can give up. Too much and 
kids can experience anxiety. 
Resilience notion # 4: Keep expectations in line with children's 
abilities and don't put excessive pressure on them. 
Robber # 5: Let kids give in too easily 
Resilient learners link success with effort. They don't give up because 
they don't like a teacher or when confronted with multi-step or more 
complex activities. Similarly they don't bail out of a sporting term 
halfway through the season because the team is not winning or they 
are not enjoying it.  
Resilience notion # 5: Encourage kids tocomplete what they have 
started even if the results aren't perfect. 
Robber # 6: Neglect to develop independence 
Don't wait until they are teenagers to develop the skills of independent 
living. Start early and promote a broad skill set so that they can look 
after themselves if you are not around. 
Resilience notion # 6: Don't routinely do for kids what they can do for 
themselves. 

 

INSIGHT S by Mi chae l  G rose –  Au st ra l i a 's  l ead ing  
pa ren t ing  educa to r.  

 

Robber # 7: Rescue kids from challenging or stretch situations 
There are many times kids are put in situations that are outside 
their comfort zones for a time. For instance, giving a talk, 
singing at the school concert or going on school camp may be 
challenges for some kids. They are all situations that kids usually 
cope with so show your confidence in them and skill them up 
rather than opt for avoidance. 
Resilience notion # 7: Overcoming challenges enables kids to 
grow and improve. 
 

Sometimes the manageable hardships that children experience 
such as a friend moving away, not being invited to a party or 
completing a difficult school project are fabulous learning 
opportunities. 
They help kids to stretch and grow. Dealing with them effectively 
also teaches kids that they are capable of coping when they meet 
some of life's curve balls.  And that is huge lesson to learn at any 
age. 
Published by Michael Grose Presentations. All rights reserved.  

For more ideas, support and advice for all your parenting 

challenges visit: www.parentingideas.com.au 

While you are there subscribe to Happy Kids, Michael's hugely 
popular email newsletter. 
 
 

Parent Opinion Survey 
Each year the Department of Education and Early Childhood 
Development survey a random sample of families from each 
Victorian school. The survey is an important indicator of how 
well our school is meeting the needs of students at our school. 
The anonymous survey has been sent out to 40 families from 
our school. If you receive a survey in the mail last week, could 
you return it to school in the provided envelope by Friday 
August 17th.  
 

ENROLMENTS FOR 2013 
We ask any families who have a child starting school at 
MDRPS in 2013 to finalise their enrolment by the end of 
August please.  Enrolment packs are available from the office.   

Julie Makin - Principal 

http://www.parentingideas.com.au/


 

Newtown Vet 
Pardeys Belmont 
Peaches Torquay & the Pilgrim family 
Peppers Torquay 
Petstock Belmont 
Pink Carnation Florist 
Pt. Lonsdale Golf Club 
Puffing Billy 
Quiksilver/Roxy & Tracey Bell 
Rip Curl 
Rob Davis Earthworks  
Robertsons Farm Gate Flowers Mt 
 Duneed 
Roller way 
Skinplicity Grovedale 
Spotlight 
Surfcoast Better gardens 
Steve at Surfcoast Chiropractic  
Strokeside Café @ Beachtree Nursery 
Supercheap Auto 
Surfcoast Better gardens 
Target & Paull Family 
The Rock Adventure Centre 
Tigerfish surfware and art 
Top cat signs 
Torquay Hotel 
Torquay Newsagents/Coleman Family 
Town & Country Meats 
Unilever 
Waurn Ponds Hotel 
Web & Warehouse 
WeisenbergerChiropractic 
Westfield 
Whats for Dinner 
Wombat Gully Plant Farm 
Wyndham Resort 
Yummy Mummy Lolly Shop 

Four Points Sheraton Geelong 
Geelong Bowling Lanes 
Geelong Pet Supplies 
Geelong Vet Hospital 
Go Ride a Wave 
Goodyear 
Great Western Hotel & Pearce Family 
Grovedale Hair Room 
Grovedale Hotel 
Grovedale Meats 
Grovedale Vet 
Hair @ the Heads (Barwon Heads) 
Hanners Restaurant 
Harveys of Highton 
Heliconia 
Hepburn Springs 
Hornibrooks Tool Centre 
IGA Marshall 
Imperial Rhino Torquay 
Jan Juc Hotel 
Julie Makin's mum 
Kaisercraft 
Kevin Rossack 
Kitty O'Shea's  & Currie Family 
Leisurelink 
Leonards Chicken 
Leopold Swim School  
Mallord Family 
Marshall Stockfeeds 
McDonalds 
Michels Patisserie 
Minnies Window Photography 
Moby Café/Restaurant 
Molloy Family 
Montano Family 
Muffin Break 
Nadz Artz Torquay 
 

Accredited Distributors 
Adventure Park 
All 4 Kids 
At the Heads (Barwon Heads) 
Australian Pet essentials 
Bakers Delight 
Balyang Par 3 (C.O.G.G) 
Barwon Heads Hotel 
Barwon Water 
Beach Hotel 
Beach Tree Nursery  
Beachhouse Barwon Heads 
Bec Draper 
Bell St Gallery Torquay 
Belmont Bowling Lanes 
Bennos 
Bernie Leens 
Best Friends Superstore 
Bettergardens Geelong 
Body Bar Torquay 
Broadhead Family 
Brumbys East Geelong 
Brunch on Peter St 
Bubba Pizza 
Buckleys 
Campbells Cash & Carry 
Coffee Cartel 
Connewarre Hall 
Contemporary Foliage 
Coridas Family 
Crooks Family 
Dan Murphys Belmont 
Darriwill Farm 
Deep Cleanse Torquay  
Entertainment Book 
Elizabeth Anders 
Faggs Mitre 10 
 

     TRIVIA NIGHT  

 We would like thank all those who were involved, supported & attended the Trivia Night. 
It was a fabulous night!  Your support helped raise $5275.30 for our school.   
A huge thanks to Cath Crooks, Delia Boatwood, Karen Briscoe, Leanne Paull, Natalie 

Mallord & her sister-in law from Singapore, who did an amazing job on the day before the Trivia night sorting out all 
the prizes.  
Thank you also to the helpers who gave up their valuable time to set up the hall on Saturday, Cath Crooks, Delia 
Boatwood, Karen Briscoe, Robyn & Georgia Warwick, Renee & Finn Whitelaw, Kassidy, Kya & Rick Werner, 
Georgie Hager. 
We also wish to thank Rick Werner for MC’ing the evening & to Matt Pearce for coming along to auction some big 
ticket items. Great job guys!! 
We would also like to THANK everyone who attended the night – there were approximately 30 families from our 
school community represented, plus staff, family & friends.  It was great to see many people attend, despite 
babysitting issues. Many parents attending solo and leaving their significant other at home with the kids! 

 Thank you to all the following families & companies for their generosity  and assistance 

with the Trivia Night,  we really appreciate your support. 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

On behalf of our school community, a massive thank you to Cath Crooks, Delia Boatwood & Karen 
Briscoe, these girls did an amazing job sourcing donations, making preparations, overseeing the Trivia 

Night and the many hours of hard work associated with making the night the success it was.  

 

Woolworths Stickers– if you have any 

unused stickers or half filled sticker sheets still 
at home please send them along to the school 
office ASAP so we can send them off with our 
filled sheets. Thank you everyone who 
collected stickers for our school, your 
support has been amazing. 

LOST—at camp,  
named black puffer 

jacket,  please return 
to Jaxon Mohr in 3/4M 

or the school office. 

FRIDAY LUNCH ORDERS 

Parents please note that during 
the swimming program Friday 
Lunch orders will run as usual. 
Lunch orders will be delivered 

for 12.30pm lunch. 



 

We are having a Book Fair 
To be held in the After School Care Room 

Monday, 20th- Friday, 24th August,  
from 3.40pm—4.00pm each day and Tuesday and 
Wednesday lunchtime from 2.10pm for bus travel 
children to look / purchase books.  I will also open from 
3.00pm on Wednesday afternoon for any parents who 
wish to shop alone, this would be a good time to look for 
any Birthday or Christmas presents. 

We need your help! 
We are looking for volunteers to help with the Book Fair. 
Please let me know if you can lend a hand! 
Any help would be appreciated, so we hope that you will 
tick one or more of the boxes and send this back to 
school office with your child.  Join us in making our Book 
Fair a big success for our school! 

 "………………………………… 

Book Fair Volunteer 
I would be happy to help with the Book Fair by:  
(please tick one or more of the boxes below) 

 working during the Book Fair 

 helping to set up the Book Fair  

 helping to pack up the Book Fair   

Name: ________________________________ 
 

Day available___________________________ 

 

 

 

Connewarre Junior Fire Brigade- Are you aged between 11 and 16?  

Would you like to be part of a group that has fun and gives something back to 
the community?  Then come and meet the Connewarre Junior Fire Brigade.  
We meet one Friday night per month usually between 7.30pm and 9.30pm.  
What the group do is decided by the group.  
Activities have included ï Search & Rescue / Sleepovers / Bowling / Truck 
Familiarisation /Mini Olympics / Time Zone etc.  The cost to be a part of all this 
isé..Nil! ï its FREE.  To find out more please contact the group co-ordinators 
Fire Fighter Julie Peel on 52641212 or Lieutenant Nadine Blyth on 0419 371 
731.  Our next night is Friday, August 17th then Friday, September 21st. 

2012 Toucan Winter Food  Appeal 
Every year the Geelong Food Relief Centre provides 
more than 8,000 families in the Geelong, Bellarine and 
Surf Coast region with emergency food supplies.  This 
appeal happens each year with the support of schools 
and businesses throughout the region.  As well as tinned 

food, we are often short on breakfast cereals, pasta, rice, noodles, spreads, 
tea and coffee so donations of these items would be particularly appreciated.   
It would be wonderful if each family could bring óTwo Cansô to put in the 
collection boxes that will be in the school foyer from 1st August - 31st 

August.  Any queries please contact our office on 5278 6588.  We are 
grateful for your schoolôs participation. 


